
January 29, 2020 
ATTN: All Students 

Executive Vice President for Education and Student Support 
 

Request for Cooperation: Coronavirus-related Pneumonia Outbreak in China 
 

The city of Wuhan in the Hubei province of China is experiencing an outbreak of pneumonia related to 

a new strain of coronavirus. As much about this disease is still unknown, we ask for your cooperation 
with preventing infections on campus as follows. 

  

About students’ travel restrictions: 

  Avoid all travel to Hubei Province in China 

  Postpone any unnecessary/non-urgent travel to elsewhere in China.    
 

About students who are back from China 
If you have recently visited China, please perform thorough self-evaluations for 14 days after your 

return (check yourself daily for fever, fatigue, and coughing). If you feel unwell, please send a report (see 

*1) about your condition to the e-mail address below and undergo a medical examination at a hospital or 
clinic (be sure to mention that you recently traveled to China). During the 14 days, when you go out, 

please put on a mask. 
Students: infection2020@grp.tohoku.ac.jp 

Report Format 
Students: Student ID number, name, where you stayed abroad, date on which you returned to Japan, 

e-mail address, symptoms, whether you currently live at a student dormitory (University House 
etc.) 

If you have recently visited Wuhan, Ezhou, Sendomo, Ee, Yujiang, Huanggang, Chibi, we would like to 

ask you to only leave your home when necessary. 

 

*1: If you require a consultation, please telephone the following number during business hours:   

Students: Student Health Care Center (022-795-7829)   

 


